
Metropolitan Transportation Commission 
Programming and Allocations Committee 

October 10, 2018 Agenda Item 2e 
Concurrence Request for STIP Amendment 

  
Subject:  STIP Amendment (AB 3090 Reimbursement) Request for American 

Canyon’s Devlin Rd and Vine Trail Extension project in Napa County 
 
Background:  The Napa Valley Transportation Authority (NVTA) and the City of 

American Canyon request MTC’s concurrence on an AB 3090 STIP 
amendment for the Devlin Rd and Vine Trail Extension project. MTC’s 
2018 Regional Transportation Improvement Program (RTIP), approved in 
December 2017 and amended in April 2018, programmed $4.2 million for 
the construction of the project in FY 2020-21. Since the project is now ready 
for construction, the City and NVTA request amending the STIP to convert 
the project into an AB 3090 Reimbursement project. An AB 3090 
reimbursement allows sponsors to use local funds to advance projects, and 
receive reimbursement from state funds at a later date. The City requests 
payback over a three-year period starting in FY 2020-21. 

 
Since this action proposes to amend the STIP to convert a project into an 
AB 3090 Reimbursement project, Committee action is required to concur 
with the proposed amendment. This action is in accordance with the 2018 
Regional Transportation Improvement Program (RTIP) Policies and 
Procedures (MTC Resolution No. 4308), available at http://mtc.ca.gov/stip. 
 
The current and proposed 2018 STIP programming is shown below. 
Existing Programming: 
PPNO    Sponsor          Phase    Amount     FY          Project Title 
2130D     American Cyn    CON       $4,151,000   2020-21    Devlin Rd and Vine Trail Ext. 
 
Proposed Programming: 
PPNO    Sponsor          Phase    Amount     FY          Project Title 
2130D     American Cyn    CON      $1,383,000    2020-21    Devlin Rd and Vine Trail Ext. (3090) 
2130D     American Cyn    CON      $1,384,000    2021-22    Devlin Rd and Vine Trail Ext. (3090) 
2130D     American Cyn    CON      $1,384,000    2022-23    Devlin Rd and Vine Trail Ext. (3090) 
 
The City is requesting an advance STIP allocation concurrent with this 
amendment request. Should CTC approve the allocation, this amendment 
would no longer be needed. Staff expects CTC’s action on either the 
amendment or advance allocation in January 2019. The annual repayment 
amounts are subject to final agreement among the sponsors and the State. 

 
Issues: State law prioritizes AB 3090 reimbursements in the STIP, so repayment of 

STIP funds to this project would take precedence over other STIP projects. 
Proposition 6, if passed, will greatly reduce STIP proceeds, jeopardizing 
funding for this and other transportation projects. 

 
Recommendation: Approve the requested STIP amendment concurrence from NVTA and the 

City, and direct staff to send a letter of concurrence to the CTC. 
 

Attachments:  1. NVTA STIP Amendment Request Letter to MTC, September 11, 2018 
2. City of American Canyon STIP Amendment Request Letter to NVTA, 

September 6, 2018 
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